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CALENDAR EVENTS 

WEEK 8B   

June 8 Tuesday Year 10 into 11 Parent 
Information Evening 

June 8 Tuesday P&C Meeting 

                 WEEK 9A   

June 15- June 18 Tuesday - Friday Futures Week- Careers 

June 17 Thursday Year 7 and 10 Vaccinations 

WEEK 10B   

June 24 Thursday Year 11 Investigating Science 
Penrith Lakes Excursion   

June 25 Friday  Last Day of School Term 

WEEK 1A   

July 12 Monday School Development Day 

July 13 Tuesday Students return for Term 3 



 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

WHO’S WHO 

SCHOOL CAPTAINS 2021 
Grace Lees 
Nicklas Lusch  
  
 

SCHOOL VICE CAPTAINS 2021 
Sara Baburi 
Katie Meier 
Rhiannon Paget 
Tyler Consolacion 
Liam Firth 
James Hewitt 
 

PRINCIPAL 
Mr Glyn Trethewy 

DEPUTY PRINCIPALS 
Mrs Clarinda Oliveux 
Mrs Melissa Debritt 
Mrs Frances Freemantle 



 

 
Principal’s Report 
We welcome two new staff members to our school who were appointed in the middle 
of the Term. Justen Stoodley has worked at Jamison High School in a part time capacity 
as the Chaplin for a number of years. We now welcome him in a full-time role as our 
Student Support Officer. Justen will be working as a key member of our wellbeing team, 
working with counsellors and year advisers to support students, coordinating with 
outside agencies to support students and families and developing wellbeing programs 
that run in the school. We also welcome Brittany Pearce who joins our Support Faculty. 
Brittany brings experience of working at two comprehensive high schools and she has 
settled in well with the support classes. We currently have positions available for a 

General Assistant and Farm Hand. At the end of the Term we will be farewell Rodney Edwards who has been 
working in the General Assistant Role for over two years. During that time he has been instrumental in 
organising and overseeing many of the school upgrades. His contributions have been significant and we wish 
him well in retirement.  
 
As we approach the end of Term Two, all students will receive Academic School Reports for the Semester. 
These reports will show information about your child’s progress across all key learning areas. I would stress to 
parents that connection to school, completion of tasks and attendance in class to participate in the learning 
activities designed by the school are the key to student success. While our school operates a flexible timetable 
for Years 11 and 12 students, all students in Year 7 to 10 need to be onsite by 8:25 am. Each morning students 
connect with their homeroom teacher, rolls are marked and important information about the organisation of 
the day is communicated. If a student arrives after 8:30 am then they are marked as late and a reason will 
need to be supplied.  
 
At the start of this Term students in Year 7 and 9 sat the NAPLAN online tests. Following on from this we have 
also been working through the Minimum Standards tests for Year 10 and 11 students. The NSW Education 
Standards Authority (NESA) has implemented the HSC minimum standard to help ensure that students have 
the key literacy and numeracy skills for life after school. Students in New South Wales need to demonstrate a 
minimum standard of literacy and numeracy to receive the HSC credential. The HSC minimum standard is set 
at level 3 of the Australian Core Skills Framework (ACSF). These skills are essential for everyday tasks and 
learning after school such as writing a letter for a job application or understanding a mobile phone plan. The 
standard is assessed through online tests across three areas: reading, writing and numeracy. The minimum 
standard online tests are 45 minutes long and include a multiple choice reading test, a multiple choice 
numeracy test and a short writing test based on a choice between a visual or written prompt. We are working 
to ensure that all students meet minimum standards and therefore qualify for the Higher School Certificate.  
 
It was a pleasure recently to attend the Community Service Youth Award organised by Nepean Rotary. 
Congratulations to Tiana Harrison of Year 11 on being recognised for her efforts both at school, in school 
representation and student leadership as well as leadership in the community. Congratulations also to Emma 
Palmer on her recent involvement in both the PSSA and CHS Basketball competitions where she was a student 
umpire. Her performance and decision making at these carnivals saw her selected as a State Umpire 
representative for Basketball at a national level. 
 
We continue to develop and implement STEM initiatives at the school. Year 7 students recently attended 
Sydney Zoo to study animal enclosures and then use computer programs to design animal enclosures once 
they were back at school. There was considerable planning to make these days possible and it involved maths 
and science teachers working collaboratively to plan, develop and deliver the program. This project-based 
learning approach, where students work collaboratively to design a solution to a real world issue, has many 
applications of high level science and mathematical concepts and higher order thinking skills. It was a highly 
valuable learning experience for our students. Our dedicated team of staff who work on the STEM initiatives 
ensure that Jamison is a leader in this field and offers students quality, engaging and authentic learning 
experiences. 
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We continue to follow COVID advice and safe operating procedures. It is still a requirement that all visitors to 
the school need to sign in through the front office and provide contact details. We have recently updated our 
sign in procedures for visitors to the school to ensure our students are safe. At this stage, even for evenings 
like student performances and subject selection, we require an accurate list of visitors to the school site in the 
event of a positive COVID case. Your ongoing cooperation in this is appreciated. 
 
We continue with the capital upgrades at the school. The Library is now complete and has been developed 
further as the learning hub of the school. One side of the Library has been set up as the Senior Study. This is 
an area where Year 11 and 12 students attend during their study periods to get advice, study tips and tutoring 
from teachers.  
 
Our bus shed is almost complete and is located on the land adjoining York Public School. When this is complete 
we will be able to store the bus onsite. The bus is being used more and more as restrictions are eased and 
extra curricula activities become available and having it available and ready will mean that we are able to offer 
more opportunities for students. We also expect work on the new Multi Purpose Facility to commence soon. 
It is likely that at the start of next term the front of the school will be fenced off as the building works get under 
way. There may be limited access to the school on some days through the gate directly opposite Southlands 
as construction gets under way.  
 
Our School Community has an expectation that all students will wear full school uniform. With this in mind, 
we continue to work with families to ensure that our school uniform reflects positively on the good name of 
Jamison High School. Wearing uniforms enhances school pride, unity, and community spirit. School uniforms 
are important and keep students focused on their education, not their clothes. They also increase student 
safety in schools and it needs to be noted that most parents and educators support mandatory school 
uniforms. Now that we are well and truly into winter, it is essential that students wear the correct uniform. 
Hoodies and Track pants are not part of our uniform. Our policy is to change students into correct uniform if 
they attend and are out of uniform. Uniform items may be purchased online or at the School. The Uniform 
Shop opening times are Tuesday 12:30pm – 4:30pm and Friday 7:30am – 11:30am. All items are currently in 
stock. 
 
On Tuesday evening, June 8 we will hold our next Parents and Citizens Association meeting. At the last meeting 
the P&C contributed funds towards the development of the schools fitness lab. Mr Gillett and the PDHPE 
Faculty have been busy developing the plan for the area and we expect to have it up and running next term.  
 
Enjoy the upcoming holidays. Term Three resumes for staff on Monday the 12 July for our School Development 
Day. Students return on Tuesday 13 July. 
 
Finally, I would like to inform our community of the sad passing of one of our School Counsellors, Ian Birrell. 
Ian was a valued member of the counselling team and worked with students at Jamison High School for the 
past two years. He was everything you would expect in a counsellor and more. He had compassion and 
understanding for students and made many valuable contributions to the programs at the school that support 
students. His advice and wise counsel provided to the wellbeing team showed the wisdom and knowledge he 
had gained over his many years with the Department of Education. He will be sorely missed. 
 
Glyn Trethewy 
Principal 
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                Clarinda Oliveux                             Melissa Debritt                                 Frances Freemantle 

Deputy’s Desk 

It has been an extremely busy term across the school context. Students have been given the 
opportunity to demonstrate their skills academically, in sport, performing arts and leadership.  

Reflecting on the semester that has almost passed, we continue to be amazed at the fabulous 
achievements of our students in a wide range of settings that are not just limited to the classroom. 
We would therefore like to start by congratulating the vast majority of our students for their efforts 
this year, thus far, and would also like to thank parents for their continued support and 
encouragement of the programs that we provide. We would also like to extend that appreciation to 
the hard work of our staff which ensures these educational experiences happen.  

A focus this term has been on assessment of student learning across a number of subjects. Through 
examinations, class tasks, NAPLAN and practical tasks teachers are able to determine how well 
students are meeting course outcomes and provide essential feedback. We encourage students to 
seek support from their teachers when preparing for assessment tasks so that they can maximise 
their achievement. It is encouraged that students across all year groups reflect on their feedback in 
order to keep striving for their personal best. 

Congratulations to Year 7 and 9 for their attitude and application during NAPLAN testing. Teachers 
have been impressed with their efforts during this time and we look forward to the results in order 
to continue evaluating our teaching and learning programs.  

Congratulations also to Year 10 students for your positive approach during the Minimum Standards 
Testing.  

Thank you to all the teachers involved in the organisation and administration of these mandatory 
examinations. 

Administration Reminders 

Early Leavers: If students require an early leave pass, please ensure a signed note from parents/carers 
is presented to a Deputy Principal by 8:20am with the details of why leave is needed. Once this is 
completed you will be directed to the office who will issue a pass and have rolls adjusted accordingly.  

If you need to collect your child from school early, please ensure that you bring ID, as we have a duty 
of care to ensure students leave with those nominated on contacts only. If prior arrangements 
regarding the leave can be organised this will minimise the wait time when arriving for pick up. 
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Payment reminders for Excursions: It is necessary that permission slips and payments for excursions 
are finalised no later than 2 days prior to the event. There are a number of Department of Education 
Risk Management procedures that must be followed, hence knowing final numbers and being able to 
collate medical information is a mandatory requirement within these processes. Should there be any 
concerns on meeting deadlines, please ensure you make contact with the organising teacher to 
discuss options available. 
 
We thank you for your ongoing support and understanding.  
 

Our Expectations, Rules and Routines 
 
     

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Year 12  
Year 12 have just over 13 weeks of formal schooling before they begin their HSC Examinations. 
Students will sit their Trial HSC examinations commencing Monday 29 July. The Trial HSC is crucial for 
students as it mirrors the expectations of the HSC Examination. Most examinations are 3 hours in 
length and therefore require students to have the necessary knowledge and skill to use the allocated 
time wisely so as to achieve their best. Students should now be in a regular study pattern, practising 
past papers and accessing staff for feedback and advice. Year 12 will receive their Trial HSC 
Examination timetable shortly giving them the opportunity to use their term break to study. Many 
teachers avail themselves during the school holidays to run revision groups for students, whilst not 
compulsory, they are a valuable resource for students to build their knowledge and confidence. There 
are also many valuable online resources for students, including:  
 
https://studentsonline.nesa.nsw.edu.au/ 
Instant access for NSW students to news about your HSC. Check enrolment details, past exam papers, 
practice tests, HSC key dates and timetables.  
 
Year 11  
Year 11 students will soon be receiving their Semester One Academic Reports. It is important for 
students to reflect on their results and develop strategies that will assist them in future examinations. 
Teachers are busy working on developing higher order thinking skills with their students and also the 
development of literacy through the use of ALARM (a learning and response matrix). Teachers are 
focusing on providing feedback to students about their writing style and suggesting areas for 
improvement through the submission of draft work samples. Students are also being encouraged to 
reflect on their own learning style and to set clear, aspirational learning goals for themselves. Students 
have access to their teacher mentors to assist them in this process.  
 
Year 10 - Subject Selection for Year 11 2022  
Year 10 students have now begun the process of selecting subjects and patterns of study for their 
Preliminary and HSC study. At Jamison High School we provide a very comprehensive Mentor 
program. The program involves meetings and guidance from teacher mentors and parent and student 
interviews to ensure that students are able to make informed choices for their interests, abilities and 
future directions.  
 
Our Year 11 2022 Information Evening will be held on Tuesday 8th June in the school hall. This will 
allow students to attend with parents/carers to obtain vital information regarding their Senior 
patterns of study options. The evening will commence at 6pm. We look forward to seeing you attend 
this evening. Staff will be on hand to give students the opportunity to discuss course requirements 
and senior commitments. Thanks go to Kym McKinnon for her continued organisation of this very 
valuable process in particular the Subject Selection evening.  
 
Year 9  
Year students have worked well during their Assessment week and NAPLAN testing. Plans are 
underway for the Annual Year 9 Dinner Dance at the end of Term 3 and this will be an exciting event 
for our Year 9 cohort. More information to come in the coming weeks about time, date and cost.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://studentsonline.nesa.nsw.edu.au/


 
 
Year 8  
Year 8 have continued to have a high participation and success rate in the many carnivals and sporting 
events that have been held this term. This has included representative Cross Country and Athletics 
and has seen many of them successfully gaining a position to represent our school and the region in 
the Sydney West Athletics Carnival. It has also been most pleasing to see so many of this year group 
heavily involved in our recess and lunchtime PBL Sporting Competitions.  
 
 
 
Year 7  
With the excitement of starting at a new school and participating in activities such as Peer Support 
and a bush school camp for the first time all now relegated to the recent past, it is pleasing to see 
how the students of Year 7 have now settled into the day-to-day routine of our school. With the 
distribution of reports soon to take place, it will be most important for students (and their parents) 
to carefully read the comments that teachers have made on the challenges and achievements 
students have faced in the first semester and reflect on areas for improvement in the classroom in 
the second half of the year.  
 
 
 
Uniform  
Now that winter has made its presence clearly felt, parents and students are reminded that school 
jumpers, sloppy joes and jackets are available from the Uniform Shop.  
 
We would also like to take the opportunity to remind parents and students that grey and black 
jumpers are not part of our uniform and are not to be worn. Garments with hoods are also not 
acceptable as a school jumper. Footwear must also comply with the NSW Department of Education 
Guidelines in relation to safety (WH&S). Students’ shoes must be all black, the entire foot is to be 
covered by the shoe, they must have a solid sole and firm leather uppers. A full list of uniform 
requirements can be located in the school diary. The school also has a small stock of school 
jumpers/uniform items in the clothing pool.  
 
The Uniform Shop opening hours are: 
Tuesday afternoon 12.30pm – 4.30pm  
Friday morning 7.30am – 11.30am  
 
 
 

Clarinda Oliveux  
Deputy Principal 
Years 7, 9 & 11 

Melissa Debritt  
Deputy Principal 
Years 8, 10 & 12 

Frances Freemantle       
Deputy Principal 
Instructional Leader 

 

 

 
 

 

  



 

 

 

                             Careers & Transition News 

 
We have been very busy in Careers & Transition this term! 

A number of Year 10 students have already organised their work experience for this year. They can 
organise their placements throughout the year as long as they do not clash with assessment weeks. They 
need to complete the Work Ready Certificates in the HSC 2023 Careers Google classroom before they 
attend their work placement.  

A Year 10 into 11 Subject Selection Parent Information Evening will be held on June 8th 2021 from 6 – 8pm. 
Jamison High School offers a program to support Year 10 students and their families in making subject 
choices and other career decisions into Year 11 and 12. Students have received hard copies of the subject 
selection booklets & the subject selection sheet to start to think about possible choices. This material can 
also be found in the Careers Google classroom, HSC – 2023, along with much more information about 
choosing the best subjects for the senior years. The code for the classroom is: sjdtit2 . At the information 
evening students and parents will have the opportunity to discuss subject considerations and career 
pathway options with the various faculty staff members, the school VET programs and the Careers and 
Transition Advisers. Also, the SBAT (School Based Apprenticeship and Traineeship) Coordinator & EVET 
(External Vocational Education & Training) providers will be available to discuss their courses as well as 
representatives from WSU. TAFE only have virtual subject selection presentations this year on the following 
dates for information about TVET courses: Thursday 17 June 7.00pm – 8.00pm & Tuesday 20 July 7.00pm – 
8.00pm. 

The Western Sydney Careers Market was held on the 19th May at the Penrith Valley Regional Sports 
Centre. All the students who attended found the amount of industry representatives and information 
provided very helpful. 

In Week 9, we are holding a ‘Futures Week’ which will mainly focus on Year 10. The students will 
participate in presentations from the Defence Force, WSU, TAFE and Verto, a group training organisation. 
The feature of the week is the Inspiring the Future’s Industry Networking day on Wednesday 16th June 
where the students will be involved in employability skill activities and a ‘speed date’ style industry 
networking session.  

On Tuesday, 1st June, all of Year 10, 11 and 12 will be participating in a workshop called The Truth Project 
delivered by Year 13. The workshop is a great program to help the students make educated decisions 
about the transition from school to work, further study and other opportunities. 

We have been holding a number of university information talks during recess for interested students. 
Quite a few students have attended and have received valuable information from the university 
representatives. 

If you have any queries about anything Careers related, contact Mrs McKinnon or Mrs Cappadona at the 
school. 
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Attendance – Every Day Counts 

We wanted to share with you this graphic outlining the impact of student attendance at school. Did 
you know that 90% attendance equates to a month off school each year? 

 
Regular attendance at school is fundamental to student learning. Students who attend school 
regularly are more likely to achieve educational success, and increase their career and life options. 
Poor patterns of attendance place students at risk of not achieving their educational, social and 
psychological potential and disadvantage them in the quality of choices they are able to make in later 
life. Jamison HS values the wellbeing of its students – this includes the attendance patterns of its 
students. 
 
At Jamison HS, we promote and recognize good attendance through a system of positive rewards.  
 
FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS 
What is my legal obligation with regard to my child attending school? 
Education in NSW is compulsory. This means all children from 6 - 17 years of age are legally required 
to attend school. After Year 10 and until they turn 17 years of age students must be either: 

1.  in school 
2.  in approved education or training 
3.  in full-time, paid employment or a combination of work, education and/or training. 

 
Do I have to send my child every day? 
Yes, it is a condition of enrolment that you send your child every day. Parents are legally required to 
send their child to school every day that the school is open for instruction or participation. This 
includes attendance in school activities such as swimming and athletics carnivals. 
 
What Do I Do If My Child Is Away From School? 
Send a written explanation with your child on the day your child returns to school. This is a legal 
requirement and must occur within seven school days.  Alternatively, you can send a reply to the 
SMS message you receive when your child is absent from school or submit an explanation via the 
Parent Portal. 
 
What Do I Do If My Child Is Away for a Prolonged Period (more than three days) Due to Illness? 
Phone the school to explain the circumstances and the expected duration. A written explanation must 
be supplied on the day your child returns to school. 
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Expression of interest for Assisted Travel Support Officer (ATSO) position 

The Assisted School Travel Program (ASTP) often provides additional support to students with 
disabilities on transport. Assisted Travel Support Officers (ATSOs) support students with complex 
health or behaviour needs to ensure their safe travel to and from school.  

  

If you are interested in temporary part-time work as an ATSO the following website contains 
information on the role, and how to apply for the position:  

  

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/astp/atsos 

  

For further information please contact ASTP on 1300 338 278, or email ASTP at 
atso.astp@det.nsw.edu.au 

 

                             EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/astp/atsos
mailto:atso.astp@det.nsw.edu.au

